[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.wmf][image: image3.jpg]RIVERSIDE

&



École Mountainview


Mountainview School

2012-2013

444 Mountainview, Otterburn Park, Quebec J3H 2K2-Tel. (450) 550-2517 / 1-866-550-2517-Fax (450) 467-9347
[image: image5.wmf]

Monday, November 12th, 2012
Dear parents,

Over the past five years, the school, with the help of the Community Learning Center (CLC) has worked hard on developing a positive relationship with the town of Otterburn Park as well as the population living close to the school.  An example of this is our community garden.  The town has provided materials and some man-hours over the past few years to help with this project and we have opened up the garden to interested people of the community. This relationship is important to the school, the school board and the city.  
A new project is being proposed which would have direct benefits for both the school and the local population surrounding the school.  In the proposed agreement between the Riverside School Board, the town of Otterburn Park and Mountainview School, the town of Otterburn Park will construct a junior skate park on a section of unused land on our school’s property.   In exchange for this, the city would become the owner of the two play structures in the school yard. This means they would take over the maintenance of both play areas.  They would also be creating a new ‘walker/biker entrance’ to the right of the school driveway that will be accessible in winter and summer.  This will help increase the safety of all children who walk, ride their bike or who get transported to/from the school in a car.  Lastly, they would be placing a camera system around the building in order to help reduce school vandalism.  

Over the next 10 days, the school Governing Board, the city councilors as well as the commissioners of the Riverside School Board will be considering the proposed agreement. We believe that this will be a win/win/win deal for everyone.  If you have any inquiries about the proposed agreement, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Once this first agreement has been accepted and is put in place, a second agreement will then be worked on later in the school year that could bring about further positive developments on the school property.  Ideas such as  putting a senior’s fitness pathway as well as a sun shelter large enough to house a full class of students during the hot summer like days of late May and June have been discussed.  
These new elements coupled with the existing community garden, soccer field, play parks and skate-park will make the school an attractive place for the whole family to enjoy.  We feel that having a school yard with something to do for the whole family fits in very well with the CLC’s mandate to promote a healthy life style for everyone in the community.

Sincerely yours,
Bob Matthey
More Than 50 years of learning in the Richelieu Valley

Plus de 50 ans d’apprentissage dans la Vallée-du-Richelieu
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